Girdwood Public Safety Advisory Committee

March 5, 2018 
 Minutes

7PM Call to order, Michelle Weston, Chair
Quorum Confirmed
Agenda Approved for March 5, 2018 meeting
Minutes Approved from Feb 5, 2018 meeting

Announcements:

PSAC will host Active Shooter Awareness Training with FBI and APD on TUE March 20 at 7PM in the Girdwood Community Room.

PSAC will host Stop the Bleed Class with Instructor Todd Lecours on TUE March 27 at 7PM in the Girdwood Community Room.
Introduction/Presentation:

1) David Hall, pastor of the Girdwood Methodist Church discusses that recently he has become aware of 

problems in the community involving domestic violence, drugs and drug related activity, including threats involving guns, that are beyond the capacity of the current resources to handle.  He has become aware of this trend through his work at the church, both in working with youth and in working with adults in crisis.  Likely the Clinic also is becoming more aware of this growing issue.  In prior work as an epidemiologist and Disaster Planner for the VA, he is aware of the cycle of this type of activity and sees the following gaps in Girdwood’s resources:

a) No place for people to go when then are removed from an unsafe situation they are trying to extract themselves from.  Resources in Anchorage require that the individual is not under the influence and it is possible that many of them are at capacity.

b) In order to enter programs for rehabilitation, etc, screening must be completed.

c) Infrastructure to support individuals when they return from treatment.

Item c is within the spectrum of the church and community to handle.  The other items, we need help with.

WPD and Fire Dept confirm that they are able to take people to Anchorage if the individual requests transportation.  Neither can transport individuals who do not want to go, unless they are in medical crisis or a danger to themselves or others. 

Group discusses meeting with various groups in Girdwood and with subject matter experts with the State and Municipality to establish a protocol to handle helping people who are seeking assistance.  Current list of those who should be invited to participate is:  Girdwood Clinic, Churches, WPD, Fire Dept, Principal at Girdwood School, PSAC, GBOS, MOA Health Dept, SOA.

Motion:

PSAC moves to hold a work session, to include local groups and Subject Matter Experts, for the purpose of establishing protocol to help people who are requesting assistance to remove themselves from dangerous domestic and drug circumstances.  
Motion by Mandy Hawes, 2nd by Michelle Weston

Motion carries 3-0
Michelle Weston and Acting Chief Manch Garhart to reach out to SME’s in Anchorage to establish date/time for work session in the coming month.

Public Safety Reports:
WPD Update (Interim Chief Mark Hager)
Mark Hager is Interim Chief as David Schofield resigned due to medical reasons last month, however he was Acting Chief while Schofield was out on medical leave also.

WPD is currently seeking office staff, Chief, and an officer.

Chief presented stats from January, still working on Feb stats.

Police dept is moving in to their new building, no local phone number yet for Girdwood non-emergency calls. 

He recommends that people lock their cars and homes to avoid thefts.  He also encourages people to call in unsafe drivers.

Girdwood Public Safety Advisory Committee is a sub-committee to the Girdwood Board of Supervisors

Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
[image: image1.png]



Last month WPD participated with Girdwood School students in their ALICE drill. They are also working with the school on internet safety and awareness.

Sam Daniel requests Mark Hager’s assistance in getting on the Whittier City Council Agenda at their next meeting so that he can address the group.

GVFD stats and activities YTD and for the month (Interim Chief Manch Garhart, GFRI)
83 calls so far in 2018, this is an uptick in volume, especially considering that “service calls” for car lock-out etc. are now handled by Girdwood Auto.

GFRI just completed Winter Rescue Boot Camp for members, which included backcountry travel and avalanche awareness.

Next academy will begin soon with 5 individuals participating. Previous academy produced 6 new probationary members, who are completing their probation in the coming month.  The next academy will be in June.

GFRI Board of Directors will hold their Quarterly meeting on March 8 at 7PM in the Girdwood Community Room.  This meeting is open to the public until they go in to Executive Session to discuss candidates for the Chief position.

There are 2 seats open on the GFRI Board also, election will take place in April.


GBOS Public Safety Supervisor report (Sam Daniel)
Items are on the agenda later.

WPD Service Feedback
Previously discussed.

Old Business:

2) Review Girdwood policing options to present to GBOS. Work toward formalize recommendation to be sent to
GBOS and discussed at GBOS meeting in April.  APD Girdwood Service; APD Support of Girdwood Police Dept; WPD contract.  Margaret will send out prospective dates in March to schedule Work Session to discuss Girdwood Police Dept further.

3) Discuss APD enforcement on the Seward Highway after state grant funding is exhausted in March/April.  This

item has been resolved as the AO was approved by the Anchorage Assembly last week and the commitment was for APD enforcement to begin immediately.
4) Discuss parking ideas for Alyeska Spring Carnival/Slush Cup Events April 14.

Mandy Hawes reports that Alyeska Resort has committed to purchase 5-6 signs to be placed at Arlberg and on Olympic Mtn Loop.  Resort is also paying for special security crew to work at the events.

PSAC is not in favor of hiring APD Officers to support parking, they prefer to handle this with signage.  PSAC reviewed signage ideas that Kyle provided and supports this plan.
Motion:
PSAC  moves to recommend that the GBOS rent signage with Public Safety funds to be placed strategically to encourage drivers to park vehicles in approved locations during the Slush Cup.

Motion by Michelle Weston, 2nd by Mike Opalka

Motion carries 3-0

5) Discussion of PSAC Strengths/Weaknesses/Opportunities/Threats 2017: Topic tabled
6) Discuss PSAC quarterly goals/work plan for PSAC for 2018, including:
ALICE Drill for police, fire and public is scheduled for March 20, 2018 at 7PM
Group reviews the purchase of Bleeding Control Kits (3) and an AED.  Michelle recommends the bleeding control kits for 8, which cost approximately $800 each, or $2400 total.  Estimated cost for the AED is approximately $1200.

Motion:  

PSAC moves to recommend that the GBOS purchase of 3 Bleeding Control kits, to be placed at the Resort, community center and school and that the GBOS purchase 1 AED to be placed at a location to be determined with a total cost of approximately $3600.00.
Stop the Bleed Class scheduled for March 27 2018 at 7PM
Outreach to Girdwood residents regarding disaster/emergency preparedness – tabled for now
Review of Girdwood Disaster/Emergency Plans – tabled for now
Work Session regarding creating a protocol for people who need help removing themselves from drugs/domestic violence situations previously discussed.

7) Community Policing outreach opportunities
WPD engagement with the Girdwood School was discussed previously in the meeting.

WPD will also participate in the Opioid and domestic violence meeting to be scheduled.

8) Review information campaign for the parking ordinance on the area-wide ballot in April
Sam Daniel reminds the group that the language of the ordinance was changed back to being Girdwood-specific.

9) Discuss PSAC making a recommendation to GBOS to write a Resolution of Support for DOT to place directional

signage on Alyeska Highway prior to the T intersection.
Group reviewed the draft resolution, which was written with Mandy and Public Safety Supervisor Sam Daniel.

Motion:
PSAC moves to recommend that the GBOS sign the Resolution of Support for signage prior to the intersection of Alyeska Highway and Arlberg Road.
Motion by Michelle Weston, 2nd by Mike Opalka

Motion carries 3-0

New business
10) Discuss GBOS resolution of support confirming the relationship between GBOS and Girdwood Fire and Rescue

Inc and their Board of Directors.

PSAC reviewed a draft resolution that has been written by GBOS, GFRI Board and GFRI Chief and staff. Purpose of this resolution is to clarify the relationship and avenues for communication among all and transparency in budgeting.

No action required. 

11) Review of APD protocol in calling EMS on the Seward Highway.

Recent accident at MP 90.5 is under review by APD.  In this circumstance, EMS was not called and it is unclear why as the condition of the vehicles and injury to one of the occupants were obvious.  Victim was taken to Girdwood Fire Dept and was then transported by ambulance to an Anchorage hospital for treatment.  PSAC requests information on the APD AFD dispatching review of this serious incident. If there is no information, PSAC may want to add this to the MOA/GBOS Quarterly Meeting in April.
Public Comment:

None

Other Business (Roundtable Comments from the Board):
None

Adjourn 9:10
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